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New GST return for large
businesses

Large businesses may soon need to lodge a
supplementary annual GST return - find out what you need
to do.
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Last year we announced the introduction of the Supplementary annual
GST return for large businesses that have had a GST assurance review.
The return will allow us to better tailor our engagement with taxpayers
and enable more targeted justified trust reviews requiring less
resource investment for many taxpayers. Taxpayers who have
achieved high levels of assurance are expected to benefit most as
they’ve already adopted better practice governance and systems
practices.

To support the implementation of the return, we conducted a pilot
program with a small number of Top 100 and Top 1,000 taxpayers. The
focus of the pilot was on the clarity and functionality of the return’s
questions. Feedback from taxpayers helped us refine the return to
enhance its overall effectiveness, while ensuring it is straightforward
and user-friendly.

If you need to lodge a Supplementary annual GST return, we'll have
notified you via email late last year. You will also receive a notice to
lodge by email and post approximately 4 months before your lodgment
due date. For early December balancers, this means you will receive
your notice to lodge this May, with the return being due on 21 August
2025. All due dates are available on our website.

If your contact details have changed recently, make sure you update
your details so you don’'t miss our correspondence.



An updated copy of the Supplementary annual GST return 2025 and
instructions for completing the return are available on our website.

Keep up to date

We have tailored communication channels for medium, large and
multinational businesses, to keep you up to date with updates and
changes you need to know.

Read more articles in our online Business bulletins newsroom.
Subscribe to our free:

 fortnightly Business bulletins email newsletter 4

e email notifications about new and updated information on our
website - you can choose to receive updates relevant to your
situation. Choose the '‘Business and organisations' category to
ensure your subscription includes notifications for more Business
bulletins newsroom articles like this one.
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Our commitment to you

We are committed to providing you with accurate, consistent and clear
information to help you understand your rights and entitlements and meet
your obligations.

If you follow our information and it turns out to be incorrect, or it is
misleading and you make a mistake as a result, we will take that into
account when determining what action, if any, we should take.

Some of the information on this website applies to a specific financial year.
This is clearly marked. Make sure you have the information for the right year
before making decisions based on that information.

If you feel that our information does not fully cover your circumstances, or
you are unsure how it applies to you, contact us or seek professional
advice.
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